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Forest Research Report
Establishing New Corporate Services
Forest Research continues to progress the transition to its new standalone corporate arrangements for post-April 2019 against its detailed programme of work and whilst still on target there is absolutely no room for slippage. One element of work on the new enterprise and resource planning (ERP) system area has shifted to amber status on FR’s risk register. This relates to work on the modules on research planning, project costing and billing which have been undertaken later than was ideal due to the availability of contractor personnel. However it has now been rescheduled and whilst testing will be later than planned it should still be completed in time for the launch of the new integrated system on 1 April 2019. 

Progress against Corporate Plan Actions
Out of 20 key actions highlighted in this year’s corporate plan 18 are progressing well and on target (RAG status green) and 2 are RAG status amber. The two key actions currently at amber status are the ERP element mentioned above and the NFI survey which is a little behind target due to the temporary loss of contractor support. This latter problem has now been rectified and the survey should be back on profile by the end of December.
Financial Update
The indicative forecast for the Agency in relation to the full financial year is that the break-even target will be achieved, although additional income will need to be secured and related contractual commitments delivered. Should the additional income not be secured, further expenditure control measures may need to be introduced in the final quarter of the financial year.

Cabinet Secretary Visit
FR hosted a brief visit by Scottish Cabinet Secretary, Mr Ewing ahead of a travelling cabinet event at Roslin.  The meeting went well – he was very appreciative of our accommodating him at short notice, and we had productive discussions about timber volumes, tree breeding and prospects for further improvement in growth rates and properties. Following the visit he tweeted that the work of FR is highly valued by the Scottish forestry sector and the Scottish Government
New facility at Alice Holt
The construction of the new biosecurity, diagnostic and quarantine facility at Alice Holt remains on course for completion in early 2020. Defra funding of £4m has now been allocated to the Agency for 2019/20 through an Estates ‘Capital Switch’ from Defra Group Property to the Forestry Commission for ‘Forest Research at Alice Holt’. 

Environmental Management System audit
FR recently underwent an independent audit of its Environmental Management System (EMS) and it has since been confirmed that FR met the required standard to be certified to ISO 14001. This is a considerable achievement against a revised and more demanding standard and owes much to the efforts of many staff.
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